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130 Grimshaw Street Greensborough   3088 Phone: 03 9435 1496 
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Borough Bulletin 

05 November 2020 

Friday 6 November 2020 

2021 Prep Transition:  

Group 1 - Session 1 ï 11:40AM to 12:25PM  

Group 2 - Session 1 ï 12:40AM to 01:25PM 

Tuesday 10 November 2020 Book Fair 

Wednesday 11 November 2020 
Expression of Interest due for Camp Angahook (Feb 2021) 

Book Week ï Short-listed Book Activities 

Thursday 12 November 2020 Book Week ï Short-listed Book Activities 

Friday 13 November 2020 

Book Week ï Book Parade 

2021 Prep Transition:  

Group 3 - Session 1 ï 11:40AM to 12:25PM  

Group 4 - Session 1 ï 12:40AM to 01:25PM 

Friday 20 November 2020 

2021 Prep Transition:  

Group 1 - Session 2 ï 11:40AM to 12:25PM  

Group 2 - Session 2 ï 12:40AM to 01:25PM 

Friday 27 November 2020 

2021 Prep Transition:  

Group 3 - Session 2 ï 11:40AM to 12:25PM  

Group 4 - Session 2 ï 12:40AM to 01:25PM 

Tuesday 8 December 2020 2021 Year 7 Orientation Day TBC 

Wednesday 9 December 2020  Grade 6 Graduation 

Tuesday 15 December 2020 Students meet their 2021 Teachers & Grades 

Wednesday 16 December 2020 Grade 6 Big Day Out TBC 

Thursday 17 December 2020 

Last day of Term 4 ï Finish at 3:30PM 

Tabloid Sports Event 

Ice Cream Truck TBC 

Friday 18 December 2020 Curriculum Day 
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Principalôs Report 

We are greatly looking forward to meeting our 2021 Prep students and their families this month, as the recent 

easing of COVID-19 restrictions has allowed groups of 5 students and 5 parents to attend each session.  The 

transition sessions are a great opportunity for our Prep teacher, Darhian Jones and her new students to get to 

know each other and family members begin to establish relationships with our school community.  Darhian will 

also visit kindergartens to have a thorough handover of information that will assist a successful transition to 

primary school.  We have our fingers crossed that restrictions may ease further later in the month, so that larger 

groups may be able to attend and students can meet more of their new classmates. 

As we were quietly celebrating how smoothly our Grade Prep ï Six students have settled back into on-site 

learning and enjoying their commitment to their teaching and learning programs, we arrived at school on 

Wednesday to find the Grade 3/4 classrooms and Curiosity Corner underwater.  An internal connection in the 

óAquabubblerô had snapped and water had been leaking since Tuesday afternoon.  Due to our registration on 

SWEP (School Water Efficiency Program) we were able to pinpoint exactly when the break occurred.  By the 

time we arrived at school 7.30 am Wednesday the water had been leaking for nearly seventeen hours and had 

flowed down to the lower corridor and was just starting to ebb into the junior classrooms.  When times are testing, 

the calibre of students and staff definitely comes to the fore and once again I was reminded what a cohesive and 

supportive community we have at Greensborough Primary.  Teachers and Educational Support staff swung into 

action and by 8.45am, water had been shut off, repatriation work was underway and grades were relocated with 

their resources in dry classrooms.  Thanks to everyoneôs team work, the disruption to class programs was 

minimal.  Iôd especially like to thank the Grade 3/4 students and teachers who made a second move to the 

heritage building in the afternoon, while their repatriation works continue.  It was clear today, that they had quickly 

adapted to the change and were continuing to work to the best of their ability.  If this year has taught us nothing 

us, itôs reminded us how important it is to work together to achieve our goals. 

Student Support Groups 

Next week notes will be sent home to parents of children who have Student Support Group (SSG) meetings to 

arrange an appointment for this term.  We ask all families who would like a meeting to return their notes promptly 

so we can finalise our SSG schedule.  Parents can opt for a telephone or videoconference meeting. 

Book Week 

Thanks goodness retail is open and we can organize our outfits for the Book Parade next week!  I know Iôll be 

making the annual trip to Savers on the weekend where I usually bump into families looking for inspiration for 

our favourite book characters.  Book week is a highlight of our school year and I thank Mrs Farley for all her work 

and moving the date so we can celebrate together this term. 

Remembrance Day  

Traditionally each year our School Captains represent GPS at the Remembrance Day service at Watsonia RSL 

and lay a wreath to commemorate the men and women who have served Australia in all wars and armed 

conflicts.  Unfortunately we are unable to attend this year due to COVID restrictions, so our School Captains 

Emma and James, and Vice Captains Amber, Emily, Cash and Xander will lead our school to observe one 

minute's silence to honour our Defence Force members.  The service will include the Ode of Remembrance and 

placing a wreath at the base of our flag pole.  

Student Leadership 

We are currently in full swing with preparation for 2021 formal student leadership positions.  The Expressions of 

Interest for the Student Wellbeing Leaders have been returned and we will begin training shortly.  Students are 

also busily preparing their speeches for School and House Captains which will be delivered on November 30th 

and December 7th respectively.  



Thank You Volunteers 

Normally in Term Four, we hold a morning tea to thank our volunteers for supporting our school in many different 

ways.  Support is given via: helping with the rabbits and chickens, caring for the vegetable garden, maintenance 

tasks, planting and weeding, Kids Hope Mentors, classroom helpers, P&F fundraising, Inter School Sport and 

Campsééand the list goes on.  Whilst there has been a ópauseô on volunteers helping in their usual capacity 

since Term One, our community has been very creative in continuing to support our school.  P&F have continued 

their fundraisers and families have supported their efforts.  Wayne, Geoff and Les have returned for essential 

maintenance tasks and Kids Hope Mentors have stayed in contact with students via letters or email.  Our 

students and staff are greatly appreciative of everyoneôs support and weôre looking forward to welcoming 

volunteers back on site as soon as guidelines allow.  

If Premier, Dan Andrews, announces further easing of restrictions next Sunday and we move along the road 

map, weôll release any updated information about Graduation and Year 6 - 7 transition to families via COMPASS. 

I hope families are enjoying the opportunity to have a coffee in a café, picnic in a park with family or friends, or 

the other simple pleasures in life we have missed.  

Angela Morritt  

Principal 

 

DET: Message from Victorian Chief Health Officer: Brett Sutton 

Dear parents, carers and guardians, 

As students in both mainstream and specialist settings recommence on-site learning in Term 4, I want to thank 

you all for your efforts during this challenging time.  I also want to reassure you that the health, wellbeing and 

safety of children, young people and those involved in their education continues to be of paramount importance. 

Throughout the pandemic we have closely monitored the impact of coronavirus (COVID-19) on schools; the 

strategies that can be implemented in schools to reduce risk; and the health impacts of coronavirus (COVID-19) 

on children and young people, including those with a disability or complex medical condition. 

Research by Murdoch Childrenôs Research Institute found that coronavirus (COVID-19) transmission in schools 

is uncommon when community transmission is low. A summary report of these findings is available to read.   

With declining case numbers in the community, I am confident that the risk of coronavirus (COVID-19) 

transmission in mainstream and specialist schools is very low, when we have in place a range of health and 

safety measures.  

The health and safety measures recommended for schools focus on the strategies we know are most effective. 

These include ensuring unwell staff and students remain home, good hand hygiene, enhanced cleaning and 

wearing face masks (only mandatory for those 12 years and over attending high schools).  Temperature 

screening is not currently recommended for schools, given low levels of community transmission.  I encourage 

you to read the health and safety advice for schools for further information on what schools are doing to keep 

students and staff safe. 

The most important thing I ask of every family this term is to keep your child home from school if they have even 

the mildest coronavirus (COVID-19) symptoms and to get tested as soon as possible.  Staying home when 

unwell is one of our strongest measures to limit the spread of the virus.  For more information on what to do if 

your child is unwell, see this fact sheet.   

The good news is that evidence continues to show that children are less impacted by the virus, and are less 

likely to develop severe illness. Additional advice for families has been developed for those with medical 

vulnerabilities to support decision making about on-site learning at this time. 



Working together to implement COVIDSafe strategies, I am confident Victoriaôs students can continue to safely 

attend school throughout Term 4. 

Adj Clin Prof Brett Sutt on 

Victorian Chief Health Officer 

 

Victorian High-Ability Program 

Emma, Sienna and Aiden are halfway through the 10 week Primary Maths program in the Victorian High-Ability 

Program.  They have shown an enthusiastic attitude every Wednesday afternoon and it has been great to see 

them collaborate with each other during this time. 

They have shared their thoughts on the program so far.   

The VHAP program is a very fun maths program and we learn new skills each lesson.  In Week 1, we learnt 

about conjectures.  In Week 2, we learnt how to tell if numbers are divisible by certain numbers.  We worked on 

Roman and Egyptian numerals in Week 3.  In the last lesson we had, we learnt about numbers patterns.  We 

are having a great time being involved in this wonderful program. 

By Emma, Sienna and Aiden  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Second-hand Recycled School Uniforms 

Our second-hand school uniform store is overflowing! 

If any parent or carer in interested in purchasing any stock for their child, please contact the office with your 

requirements.  We will search through our stock to see if we have your requested items in the correct size.   

Please note, as these items are donated we cannot guarantee that we will have an item in the size you require.  

Most items are clean, in good repair but are slightly worn.  We ask for a $2.00 donation per item received.  This 

can be paid by credit card over the phone or by bank transfer.  Please call Mehgan for details.  

Please note we do not have any second-hand hats in stock.  The good news is that we do have new hats 
available for the bargain price of $12.00.  Please call Mehgan if you require a hat for your child. 
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FOOTY FUN DAY!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


